Minutes Of Governors Full Governing Body Meeting held on Monday 30th November 2015,
 6.30pm at Parrett and Axe Primary School

Present: 






Nicola Shoemark

Parent Governor

Nikki Dulwich


Parent Governor


            Emma House


Parent Governor joined at item 15/084


Peter Larkman (Chair)
Foundation Governor

Martyn Gillingham

Foundation Governor
Richard Dodson (Vice Chair)
Foundation Governor

Rev David Baldwin

Foundation Governor Ex Officio
Nigel Evans


Headteacher

Gareth Hewett


Foundation Governor
Sue Pakes


Foundation Governor

Rev Daniel Ingles

Foundation Governor
Allison White 


Staff Governor

Andrew Kindness

LA Governor
Joy Edwards


Foundation Governor
In Attendance:

Vicky Reed 


Clerk

Apologies were received and accepted from:

Emma House, arriving late. 
	15/078:

15/079:

15/080:

15/081:

15/082:

15/083:

15/084:

15/085:

15/086:
15/087:
15/088:
15/089:
15/090:
15/091:
	Opening Prayer

Apologies & Welcome
As above. Mrs Louise Greenham has resigned as a governor, pending her move to another school.
Register of Business Interests

The clerk is awaiting just two Register of Business Interests forms. 
Approval of Minutes of Meeting held on 5th October 2015
The committee reviewed the minutes of AGM, and approved them; they were then signed by PL. 

Matters Arising from minutes of meeting held on 5th October 2015
a) 15/061 Governor Subject Responsibilities
The subject and responsibilities arrangements were discussed and changes made as follows;

Andrew Kindness           Pupil Premium  
Nikki Dulwich                 Numeracy and Art
Gareth Hewett               Science. 
Staff Subject Leader changes were as follows:

Nigel Evans                  Numeracy from January 2016
Megan Evans                Literacy

Allison White                 ICT/Computing – name change for subject only
NE reported that all staff will take responsibility for RE, however he and Rev Daniel will retain responsibility for Collective Worship. 

b) 15/065 Adopted Children’s’ Status
The emailed response received by Peter Larkman from David Alderson was circulated to all governors prior to this meeting, no questions were raised. It was noted that parents are not obliged to tell the school that their child may be adopted. Some families could be missing out on pupil premium funding by not reporting this. NE reported that in January 2016 he will be attending training as the Designated Person for Looked after Children. 

c) Leaking Roof
NE reported that the roof above the KS 2 classrooms is still leaking. This was not a problem until the recent classroom refurbishments. It is currently leaking in three different places. A number of temporary repairs have taken place, funded through the BMIS funding, but the leak continues. Martin Kemp from the Diocese is looking into funding for a proper roof survey. 

Committee Updates

Finance/Personnel Update 

The committee met on 20th October, 11th November and 16th November.
The minutes of the meetings were circulated prior to this meeting. 
SP gave a summary of the meetings. 
The first meeting took place as a result of Mrs Louise Greenham handing in her notice. One applicant applied for the post, but subsequently withdrew. Further information was given under the Head’s report. 

SP reported that high speed broadband is now available in the village. 
The school’s existing broadband contract ends in 2016, and the initial costs for a new contract are approximately £2000 more than in previous years. 

SP reported that the deficit budget will not be eliminated by the end of the current year. GH commented the budget is still very tight this year and that it is important that the Governors have a clear picture of what staffing levels may be needed in the school in the future.

The Finance & Personnel Committee have reviewed the Staff Attendance Management Policy and recommended it to the FGB for approval. The FGB approved the policy. This will now be published on the school website.  
Premises Update

The committee has not met since the last FGB meeting. 

Curriculum Committee
The committee met on 19th October 2015. The minutes were circulated prior to this meeting. NS gave a summary of the meeting. NE reported the school will have a fencing trial day in February. 
The committee has reviewed the SEND policy and Governors Visits Policy, and recommended them to the FGB for approval. The FGB approved the policies. 

The committee has started a review of the PSHE policy. 

The date of the next meeting was moved from 1st December to 10th December at 6pm. The minutes were agreed, signed by NS. 
Heads Report

a) Attendance & Numbers on Roll

NE reported that the schools within the Beaminster pyramid have formulated a coordinated approach to attendance, and uniform letters will be sent out by each school at set stages in the absence process. NE confirmed that letters will be sent out in the new year to parents whose children fall below certain thresholds. 
The attendance figures currently excluding the foundation stage who are not yet required to be in school full time, are as follows as at 27th November :

Yr1       2 children below 95%

Yr2       1 child below 95%

Yr3       5 children below 95% and 1 under 90%

Yr4       2 children below 95%

Yr5       4 children below 95%, 2 under 85% out of 16. 
Yr6       3 children below 95%, 1 under 85%. 

out of 119 children currently on the roll.
Rev DI asked does NE know the reasons behind the absences? NE confirmed that he does, and that the cases will be looked at after a full terms data has been obtained. ND asked if this data includes unauthorised absences, NE confirmed it does include holidays which have been requested but authorisation refused. 
NE reported that Colin Briden has been appointed by DCC as the School Attendance Manager. Heads and Chairs of Governors have been informed of the Dorset County Policy with regard to Attendance Management.  Warning letters are sent to parents, and, in cases where absence is excessive and includes unauthorised holidays, Penalty Notices (i.e. "Fines") are issued. To date approximately 50 to 60 penalties have been issued by DCC and most have been paid. DCC recommend that local schools work together with other schools, to co-ordinate policy, which Parrett & Axe is already doing, with the schools in the Beaminster Pyramid. 
There was a discussion about the possibility that a school could remove a child from its role after a prolonged period of unauthorised absence, It was felt that this would not benefit the child, only the school, and may make it difficult for children to get back into their previous school. 
There was a discussion about the idea of appointing a governor to oversee absence, particularly with the combined pyramid policy. It was agreed to revisit this idea. 

PL asked NE if the levels of absence are causing concern, NE confirmed they are not at the moment.  GH asked in reality how much time off does a child need to have to fall below the 95% threshold. It is currently just 2.5 days absence. 

Rev DB reiterated his feeling that it is immoral to fine parents for taking children out of school, and that there are pastoral ways of dealing with the matter, without resorting to court action. There was a discussion about whether work is or should be provided for children who are taken out of school on holiday. 
NE confirmed that the number on roll is currently the same as census day at 119. There have already been lots of enquiries for new 2016 starters. The school will be losing 18 Yr 6 pupils in July. The current forecast number on roll for September 2016 is approximately 121. 

b) Staffing Update.

NE reported that Mrs Greenham has been appointed to the headship of Powerstock School from January 2016. The governing body send their congratulations to Mrs Greenham. The vacant post has been advertised and Mr Nick Harris, who completed part of his teacher training in school with Mrs Banfield, has applied for a one term post. Mr Harris recently provided supply cover whilst Mrs Greenham was attending jury service. Mr Harris has been successfully interviewed, and NE is awaiting references. It is anticipated that Mr Harris will work in Lulworth Class, initially for one term, with the possibility of extending to a second term. Mr Harris is a Main Scale Point Two teacher. 
NE reported that Miss Blake is signed off until Tuesday 15th Dec, and will then begin a phased return in January. Miss Ives will remain in Corfe until the end of this term, and hopes to be able to continue throughout Miss Blake’s phased return. Rev DI asked does the school have a backup plan if Miss Blake is not able to return in January. NE advised that the plan would be to continue employing Miss Ives, then back to supply agencies. 
PL reported that he has written to Mrs Guppy, TA in Corfe Class, to thank her for her hard work and support. 
NE reported that Miss Scott who was appointed as a childcare assistant in September has left suddenly due to medical reasons. The Finance & Personnel Committee will meet after this meeting to discuss options. Currently the school has a supply teaching assistant, Miss Farthing, and Miss Stevens is providing casual childcare cover. 
NE reported that the whole staff team are very tired, but are coping well with what has been a relatively challenging term.   

c) Sports Update

NE reported that the school entered the recent swimarathon, and received an award at the presentation evening. The school now has a parent led cross country running club. 
NE reported that the school has bought new netball posts, and is enjoying having a parent run coaching sessions.  
Miss Evans is enjoying her KS2 dance sessions during Friday afternoons. 

Yr 3 recently attended a tag rugby festival at Perrott Hill School, and Yrs 5 & 6 will attend the tag rugby festival in the Spring term. 

d) Pupil Premium Update

NE & AK will meet to discuss Pupil Premium progress once a full term’s data is available. NE reported that there are currently 14 children claiming Pupil Premium and that they are all performing at least as well as non-Pupil Premium Children. AK asked if NE felt that the number eligible for the funding is higher that the number claiming it? NE thought it probably should be. NE reported that there is currently 1 service child in school. 
e) SEP A and SEP B visit reports

NE reported that the SEP A visit took place on Monday 16th November. No report has been received regarding this visit yet. NE reported that with an Ofsted visit still pending, the school should proceed on the basis’ that it is a Good school still. PL advised governors to familiarise themselves with the school website, and perhaps take a theme from the website and keep it in mind when visiting the school.  Governors asked does the school track vulnerable children data? NE confirmed that yes the school does and that the data is then reported on the website, in anonymised format. 
The SEP B Visit took place on Monday 9th November, and the Performance Management sub-committee has approved the report.   

f) SEF Summary
The SEF Summary was circulated prior to the meeting. Governors asked if the schools attendance is above the national average, NE confirmed that it is. It was noted that the SEF needs updating to note that AK has been appointed as Pupil Premium governor. NE confirmed he will also be removing most references to the last Ofsted visit in 2011 when he prepares a more detailed SEF which will be available for the Ofsted inspector if requested. 
Collaboration – working with other schools

Rev DB declared an interest in this item, as he has been appointed by the diocese as an ex officio governor. 

PL reported to the FGB that the role of the local authority is not as comprehensive as it has previously been, and is likely to continue to diminish, passing more responsibility to schools in time. There is a move for all schools to form Multi Academy Trust (MATs) or federations. There have recently been 2 meetings at Salway Ash school, the 1st of which coincided with the last FGB meeting of Parrett & Axe School. The second meeting was attended by JE, SP and NE and looked at the idea of a formal collaboration between the Beaminster pyramid schools and some schools from the Bridport and Lyme Regis pyramids. 

The meeting was attended by Vicky Prior, who is currently working for the Chesil Education Partnership - a federation of several schools in the south of Dorset Vicky explained the benefits of a partnership including the ability to maintain all the unique aspects of the school. Currently the Chesil partnership schools each pay a levy per pupil, to fund the federation. 

There was a lengthy discussion about the advantages and disadvantages of forming a federation, but overall the feeling was that the school must continue to investigate the options. 

Questions asked included:

Will forming a soft federation be sufficient protection against being made to become an academy?

What will our school gain from joining a federation?

If the levy were in the region of £25 per pupil, this would raise about £3000. What would the school get back from this investment?

Will the diocese recognise and co-operate with a federation?

How will the teaching and learning of our children benefit from such a collaboration?

Will teachers from within a federation be able to meet to share ideas and resources more readily?

Would the school be better off joining or becoming part of an academy trust?
It was felt that the school needs to explore the ideas and options more thoroughly, and that in particular a cost benefit analysis would be useful. 

The next meeting to discuss the collaboration is on 13th January 2016 and Vicky Prior will again be attending the meeting. 
The governors voted on the following motion:
“To continue exploring, without obligation the possible benefits of a West Dorset schools collaboration, including academy options.” 

For               13
Against          1
Abstained      0
PL invited all governors to attend the next collaboration meeting, which will be held on Wednesday 13th January 2016 at 7pm in Salway Ash School. 

Safeguarding Audit Update:

NE is currently working on the first draft of the audit, and will then meet with SP to verify the document before sending to DCC before 31st December.
PL asked which areas governors have focused on whilst considering Safeguarding within the school this year? The focus has been on areas such as Prevent and WRAP, and raising awareness of FGM. 
Rev DI asked what the school does if children are identified as vulnerable. It was agreed that this would be included as an agenda item for the next FGB meeting, after staff and governors have finished their training. 
Governors asked when parents were last spoken to about safeguarding? ESafety training was delivered last year to the parents.
Preschool Update
MG reported there are no updates at the current time. The Heads of Terms have been sent to the Preschool’s solicitors, but not yet been returned to the diocese solicitors.  

Governor Training & Visits
Online WRAP training has been completed by Rev. DB, Rev. DI, NS, JE & GH.  
Rev DB, NE, SP EM and PL are attending in house Prevent training next week at Beaminster School.
VR will be attending a Minute taking course. 

PL attended a Chair’s Briefing 11th November. 

At this it was announced that money will be made available in January 2016 to support vulnerable children. Rev DI and AK asked what will be the criteria for the funding. This is currently unknown, however, it is hoped that the school may be able to apply for funding towards extra expenditure for SEND support. Further details are expected in January and decisions will be made in March. 

PL has attended a Positive Partnerships meeting, which looked at different models for collaboration, as discussed at item 15/085. 
PL has carried out observations of PE and Collective Worship, and reports from both visits have been circulated.  

Correspondence

None
Dates of Future Meetings
Curriculum Committee                     Thursday 10th December 6pm 
Premises Committee                        Wednesday 20th January 5.30pm
Finance & Personnel Committee      Monday 11th January 5.30pm. 
Full Governing Body                         Monday 18th January 2016 6.30pm
A.O.U.B.

PL said that all of the staff team have worked particularly hard, during a very trying term. PL will write an open letter of thanks to the staff. Rev DB asked that the staff also be told that they are always appreciated, not just during the more difficult terms. 

The meeting closed at 8.33 pm. 
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